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13 June 2014 

 

Dear Shareholder 

CHANGE OF AUDITOR 

I am writing to inform you of the Board's decision to appoint Ernst & Young LLP (“EY”) as 
auditor for the Dignity group. 

As detailed in the Group’s 2013 Annual Report, the Board recognised the ratio of non audit to 
audit services provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP (“PwC”) as having been relatively 
high. The Board therefore decided to tender the role of external auditor. PwC did not take part 
in the tender, leaving them available to continue to provide the non audit services from which 
the Group has benefitted over recent years. 

Following a competitive tender process, with formal proposals and presentations from EY, 
KPMG LLP and Deloitte LLP, EY was successful in this process. PwC has consequently 
resigned as auditor of the Dignity group and, as required by section 519(3) of the Companies 
Act 2006 (the "Act") has deposited with Dignity a statement of the circumstances connected 
with its resignation. A copy of this statement is included with this letter and is being sent to 
shareholders for information only as required by section 520(2) of the Act. 

The Group’s policy on non audit fees, as adopted on 1 January 2014 and as detailed in the 
Group’s 2013 Annual Report, will apply to EY. This policy states that non audit fees will be 
limited to 50 per cent of the annual audit fee unless there are exceptional circumstances, 
which are defined as: 
 

- The work necessitates the use of the auditor for regulatory reasons; and 
- Their use represents a material time/ cost benefit to the Group in conducting a 

transaction. 
 
If the non audit fee to be incurred is in excess of 20 per cent of the audit fee, then Audit 
Committee approval will be required prior to the work commencing.  Further disclosure of the 
works and the reasons for it will be included in the following Annual Report. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Richard Portman 
Corporate Services Director and Company Secretary 
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